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Senator Coggs:

Based on DOR’s technical memo concerning AB 752, you asked that the language on
page 4 of the bill, lines 4 and 5, be changed from “may use up to 75 percent” to “may
use at least 75 percent” to address DOR’s concern that under the former language “a
municipality could choose to use 0% of the additional incremental levy to benefit
affordable housing.”  However, I don’t think that the change you’ve recommended
addresses DOR’s concern because stating that a city “may use at least 75 percent”
would still enable the city to use 0%.  Consequently, I’ve amended this part of the bill
to read “the city shall use at least 75 percent.”  If this does not reflect your intent, please
let me know and I’ll redraft the amendment.
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